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SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF INTERIM FUNDING FOR FUNDING YEAR 2023 
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 
CONTINUUM OF CARE TBLA 114 AND 3CP RENTAL 
ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS

*** CONSENT AGENDA ***

COMMISSIONERS COURT ACTION REQUESTED

It is requested that the Commissioners Court approve interim funding for Funding Year (FY) 2023 
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) Continuum of Care (CoC) TBLA 114 
and 3CP programs that provide rental assistance and services for homeless individuals and families in 
Tarrant County.

BACKGROUND

Tarrant County receives annual funding from HUD to provide leasing and supportive services related 
to housing households experiencing homelessness in Tarrant County. A portion of these services, such 
as case management, rent, and utility assistance, are provided through contracts with local nonprofit 
subrecipient agencies.

In previous years, renewal documents for these grants have been unintentionally delayed by HUD, 
necessitating interim funding to allow for continuity of services. When Tarrant County has approved 
interim funding for these grants, the amounts have been reimbursed without issue once the grant 
documents are fully executed.

The current TBLA 114 and 3CP grants expire on April 30, 2024 and March 31, 2024, respectively. 
HUD has made the funding announcement and is in the process of issuing grant documents; however, 
it is anticipated funding will not be received until July 1, 2024. To prevent a gap in service provision 
and allow subrecipient agencies to continue providing services under these grants until the renewal 
documents are executed, interim funding is requested as follows:

            TBLA 114 $400,000.00
            3CP $  90,000.00
            Total Request $490,000.00            

FISCAL IMPACT

The estimated fiscal impact for five (5) months of interim funding is $490,000.00. County funds 
utilized for interim funding will be reimbursed in full by the appropriate grant upon the Commissioners 
Court approval of the grant renewal.


